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Dear Parent/Carer,  
 

Please note the following will be emailed as an attachment, available on ParentMail or a paper copy will 
be sent home with the relevant year groups or individuals: 
 

 PFA Meeting Minutes (email) 

 Class Photo orders 

 Y1 Play in the Park permission form for individual children (ParentMail) 

 Y5 Mini Tennis Final permission form for the team (ParentMail) 

 Spenborough Co-operative Trust ‘Language Classes’ flyer (email) 
 
 

Thank you’s and Updates… 
 

Permission to continue to receive our Newsletter by email after tomorrow, Friday, 25th May 
Thank you to everyone who has completed the ParentMail permission form to allow us to continue to send 
you our weekly Newsletter by email after tomorrow, Friday 25th May. If you have not responded by 
tomorrow we will be required under the new GDPR laws to remove your email address from our Newsletter 
email database. In addition to the ParentMail permission form, an email has also been sent to other 
parents, grandparents and carers who have previously asked to be included in the newsletter distribution 
list. The email asks them to reply by stating that they wish to continue to receive our newsletter. Anyone 
no longer wishing to receive the newsletter by email will be able to view a copy on our website.   
 
Spenborough Co-operative Trust Family Fitness Session 
After a late start a great family fitness session was held on the school field last night. A big thank you to 
everyone who attended. The next session will be held on Wednesday, 13th June at 5.30pm. Please do 
come along and join in!  
 
Red, White and Blue Non Uniform Day 
The children enjoyed a fantastic afternoon last Friday. Well done to Y4 and to the pBone club for their 
brass and trombone performances.   
 
Y6 SPICED Education meeting  
Thank you to everyone who attended our SPICED Drugs Education meeting this week. We hope you 
found the evening informative.  
 
Half Term Superstars Y1 – Y6 
Congratulations to the following children who are Half Term Superstars for the summer 1 half term! 
 
Treasure Seekers Class: Isla Naylor, Jack Goodall, Amollee Ward, Freddie Denvers 
Talented Turtles Class: Ruby Fitzsimons, Lyra Illingworth, Henry Mitchell, Olivia Vernon 
Persevering Penguins Class: Annabel Martinus, Chloe Hardill, Lilly Crowther- Gleadall, Maddiya  

    Hussain 
Learning Legends Class: Oscar Styles, Macy Weathers, Morten Harman, Miah Taylor 
Marvellous Minds Class: Alicia Holdsworth, Katie Appleton, Ben Leach, George Driver 
Flourishing Learners Class: Amelia Saville, William Hall, Bethan Gleadall, Samuel Griffith 
Never Give Up, Never Give In Class: Scarlett Bramwell, Ella Smith, Joe Fisher, Luke Scott 
 
Music lessons - Tuesday 5th June 
On Tuesday 5th June some of the teachers from Musica Kirklees will be taking part in #LearnToPlay 
demonstrations. Consequently there will be no brass, pBone or piano lessons that day.   
 

http://www.roberttown/
mailto:office@rjis.org.uk


PFA Meeting Minutes 
Thank you to everyone who came along to our recent PFA meeting. Please find the minutes of the meeting 
attached for your information. Mrs Anna Walsh was elected as the new Chair and Mrs Rachael Carr was 
elected as the new Secretary. The PFA is currently planning the Summer Fayre which will take place on 
Saturday 30th June. A letter will be sent out shortly with further details.  
 

Class Photograph Orders 
Orders of Class Photographs have been sent home today. If you do not receive your order please speak 
to the Office.  
 
 

New Events…  
 

Y1 Spenborough Co-operative Trust ‘Play in the Park’ – Wednesday 6th June - ParentMail 
During the afternoon of Wednesday 6th June, a group of children in Y1 will visit Headlands School as part 
of a Trust ‘Play in the Park’ event. They will take part in a range of outdoor activities in the woodland at 
Headlands and will need their wellingtons. If your child is taking part you will receive a permission 
form on ParentMail. Please complete this by tomorrow, Friday 25th May.  
 

Forget Me Not Hospice Bun Sale – Friday, 8th June 
During morning break on Thursday 8th June, Ruby Craddock in Y5 will be selling buns to raise money for 
the Forget Me Not Hospice. Please support her in her fundraising efforts.  
 

Y1/2 Phonics Check – w/c 11th June 
During w/c 11th June the children in Y1 will take the Phonics Screening Test. A letter with more information 
was sent to all Y1 parents and carers by ParentHub earlier this week. Children currently in Year 2 who did 
not reach the required standard in Year 1 will also take the test again during week beginning Monday 11th 
June and letters have been sent home where this applies. 
 

Y5 Mini Tennis Final – Thursday 14th June – ParentMail 
On Thursday 14th June our Y5 Tennis Team (Olivia Martinus, Amelia Saville, Ewan Manton and Dan 
Vickers) will be representing our school at the North Kirklees School Games Mini Tennis Finals in 
Huddersfield. Further information and a permission form will be sent to the team. Please complete the 
permission form on ParentMail by Wednesday 6th June.  
 
Enrichment Group ‘Aladdin Jr’ Performance – Tuesday 26th June - ParentMail 
As part of their enrichment work a group of our KS2 children are taking part in Spen Valley High School’s 
performance of Aladdin Jr. The performance will take place at Spen Valley High School on Tuesday 26th 
June at 7pm. Further information and a permission form has been sent via ParentMail to the children who 
are taking part. Please complete this by Tuesday 5th June. A ticket pre-order form has also been sent 
home on paper with the children who are taking part. Please also return this to school by Tuesday, 5th 
June.  
 

 
Reminders… 
 

Forget Me Not Hospice ‘Around the World Challenge’ – tomorrow, Friday, 25th May  
A reminder that tomorrow we will be supporting Forget Me Not Hospice by taking part in their ‘Around the 
World Challenge’. Please see the letter and sponsorship envelope sent home with your child recently for 
further information. Duplicates can be obtained from the Office. The children will each travel 1 mile by 
walking or running and along with many other schools we are aiming to collectively travel ‘Around the 
World’ (25,000 miles) to raise vital funds for Forget Me Not through sponsorship.  
 

Please only ask family and friends for sponsorship and do not allow your child to go door to door. Please 
return any sponsor money to school after half term. Thank you for your support.  
 
Y5/6 iCan Samba Workshops – Tuesday 5th June 
A reminder that during the afternoon of Tuesday 5th June the children in Y5/6 will take part in a Samba 
Workshop, organised through the Spenborough Co-operative Trust. After the workshop the children will 
share what they have learned with the rest of the school. We hope they have a wonderful time!  
 

Y5/6 Sex and Relationships Education Information Meeting - Wednesday 6th June at 6.30pm - 
ParentMail 
A reminder that information about the meeting was sent via ParentMail last week. Please book your place 
at the meeting via ParentMail by Tuesday 5th June.  
 



Summer Trips – ParentMail and ParentPay  
Information and permission forms for our summer trips have been issued this week via ParentMail and the 
events have been added to ParentPay.  Please complete the permission forms and make payments by 
the dates shown below: 
 

Year Group Location Date of Visit Complete permission 
form / make payment by 

Y5/6 Thackray Medical Museum, 
Leeds 

Wednesday 20th June   Wednesday 13th June 

Y3/4 Eden’s Forest, Honley Monday 2nd July Monday 25th June 
 

Y1/2 Standedge Tunnel, Marsden Wednesday 4th July  Wednesday 27th June 
 

Reception Nell Bank, Ilkley Friday 20th July Friday 13th July 

 

 
Y5/6 Bikeability – 21st/22nd June and 25th/26th June 
We only have 1 place left on our Bikeability courses. If your child has not already completed the course 
last year and would like to take part, please contact the office for a form today. For those who have already 
requested a place, confirmation slips will be sent home after half term to let you know which course your 
child will be taking part in.  
 

Y5 & 6 (Current Y4 & 5) Winmarleigh Hall Residential Visit – September 2018 
A reminder that the remaining balance is due to be paid by tomorrow, 25th May. Details of the visit were 
issued via ParentMail on 17th November and are also available on the school website. Please pay by 
ParentPay. 
 

Lost Property  
We currently have a large number of items in lost property.  Please name your child’s uniform to help to 
prevent this and please check the lost property box for any items that may belong to your child.  Any items 
remaining at the end of the term will be given to charity.  
 
 

Information… 
 

Spenborough Co-operative Trust ‘Language Classes’ 
The Spenborough Co-operative Trust have organised some free Holiday Language classes at Spen Valley 
High School. The classes are open to all. Please see the attached flyer for more information.  
 

Family Service at All Saints’ Church, Roberttown – Sunday 3rd June at 10am  
A Family Service will be held at All Saints’ Church on Sunday 3rd June, led by Rev’d Stephen Rochell. The 
theme will be ‘Bible Stories’ and there will be activities for the children. Please do go along, everyone is 
welcome.  
 

Brownies Fundraising Bun Sale – Monday, 4th June at 6pm 
Roberttown Brownies are having a Bun Sale to raise money for their group. This will be held at All Saints’ 
Church on Monday, 4th June from 6pm – 7.15pm.  
 

Forthcoming Events… 

Friday 25.05.18 Y5 Flourishing Learners Collective Worship at 9am 

Friday 25.05.18 School Closes 

Tuesday 05.06.18 School Opens 

Tuesday 05.06.18 Y5/6 Kwik Cricket Competition   

Tuesday 05.06.18 Y5/6 iCan Samba Workshops in school 

Wednesday 06.06.18 Spenborough Co-operative Trust ‘Y1 Play in the Park’  

Friday 08.06.18 Forget Me Not Hospice Bun Sale  

Friday 08.06.18 Y2 Persevering Penguins Class Collective Worship at 9am 

Yours sincerely,  
Mrs J S Laycock-Smith, Head Teacher.  


